
Sandersville City Council

Working Session Minutes

February 3, 2020 – 4:00 P.M.

 

Council Members and City Employees present:

Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                              Wayne Poole, Electric Department Director

Mayor Pro Tem Jeffery Smith                        Andrew Simpson, Economic Development

Council Member Mayme Dennis                                Victor Cuyler, Chief SPD

Council Member Jason Davis                                     Robert Eubanks, Public Works Director

Council Member Henry Watts                                    Brianna Wiley, Finance Director

Kennan Howard, City Attorney                                 Kandice Hartley, City Clerk

Judy McCorkle, City Administrator                          

                                                                                                                                                                               

Mayor Andrews called the working session to order at 4:00 p.m

 

Recognitions:

Mayor Andrews stated that the Fire Chief Russell Riner’s mother, former Mayor Pro Tem Martha Riner, passed away today. Mayor Andrews stated
that he had a request from the Library Board to be voted on during the regular meeting to appoint Dianne Mathis for another three-year term beginning
January 1, 2020 – December 31, 2023.

 

Police Chief Cuyler reviewed the January report for the Police Department and Animal Control.

 

Electric Director Poole stated that the schedule of fees would be on the regular agenda and that he would be adding the fees for LED bulbs for security
lights, stating this would save the City money over time.

 

Public Works Director Eubanks stated that one of the six aerators at the Treatment Plant needs to be replaced. The cost of the new aerator would be
$8,100. Director Eubanks also stated that on the regular agenda is a correction from last meeting for the approval for an invoice to be paid to Shockley
Plumbing for an emergency repair to slip line the sewer on North Harris Street. Director Eubanks stated that the invoice for this repair was on the
previous agenda and was awarded to the wrong contractor. Director Eubanks then gave the council an update on all the public works projects going
on. Administrator McCorkle stated that maybe in lieu of the next working session Director Eubanks could show the council the new Treatment Plant
upgrades.

 

Community Development Director Larson stated he is recommending adding a fee to the schedule of fees for a Certificate of Occupancy when it is not
associated with a permit.

 

Economic Development Director Simpson thanked the Mayor and Council Member Brown for meeting and touring the opportunity sites downtown for
murals.

 



Attorney Howard stated that the deed for the North Harris property has been signed so progress should be made soon. Attorney Howard also stated
that Judge Evans was back and recovered from his recent procedure.

 

Other Business: None

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


